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1.0 INTRODUCTION 
 

 

The proposal relates to two new outdoor air condensers to serve the existing 

residential property. 

 
 

This Statement forms one of the supporting documents relating to the 

Householder Application. 

 

 

2.0 SITE LOCATION & CHARACTER 
 

 

The property is located along the south side of King Henrys Road and is located 

within the Elsworthy Conservation Area; as denoted in the below conservation 

area map with applicant site outline in red. 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 



The two sides of King Henrys Road have two very different and distinctive 

styles. On Northern side are the houses that make up Chalcot Estate. The houses 

on the southern side of King Henrys Road to which the applicant site is located 

are all 3-4 storey Edwardian town houses which are predominately square in plan 

and built from London stock bricks. Over time many of these have been 

converted into flats. 

  

 

   

3.0 THE SITE / EXISTING PROPERTY 
 

 



 
 

Image reference above; illustrating the semi-detached applicant site at 153 King 

Henrys Road, London NW3 3RD 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



4.0 PROPERTY PLANNING HISTORY 
 

The corresponding planning applications for the applicant site are listed below 

using the online Camden planning facility 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

5.0 THE PROPOSAL 

 
 

The proposal relates to two new outdoor air condensers being located to serve 

the existing residential property. One unit proposed to the front of the property 

and one to the rear garden. The front condenser unit will be located to within 

the front lightwell and would not be visible to the public view.  It is intended 

to obscure or hide the condenser service pipe/s by discreetly containing these 

to within proposed plastic rain water down pipes to the front and rear of the 

property. 

 

 
 



 
 

This application is a resubmission further to previous application reference 

2020/5199/P; where the submitted Cooling Hierarchy and Thermal Model 

Report by Melin Consultants has been revised to address the planning officers 

comments attached to the previous application. 

 

It is further intended for the proposed rainwater pipes to deviate away from the 

brickwork feature detailing found on the front elevation at eaves level and at 

mid height on the front elevation as per the existing feature brickwork 

banding. 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 
 



 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



6.0 SUMMARY 
 

The proposal for two new outdoor air condensers to serve the existing 

residential property will be located so as not to be visible to the public view. 

The air condenser service pipe/s will be concealed within plastic rainwater 

pipes to maintain the upkeep and appearance of the elevations. 
 


